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Dear Mr, Smith: 

GENERAL MANAGER 

RICHARD p, WILCOX 

I have learned ,that the AICP A Investment Companies Exp~·Panel and Accotmting 
Standards Executive Committee recently pro\~ded you with 'an issues paper requesting 
gliid,mce on generally accepted accountingprincipies for valuing fhlly benefit responsive 
investment contracts held by non.registered investment companies (commingled stable 
vatue funds). 

Our plan would like you to consider the impact that your decision will have on thousands 
of small and medium plan investors nationwide who are only able to realize the full 
benefits of stable value by investing through connningled stable value funds. Stable value 
funds are an integral component of our retirement program. Our public water utility 
employees currently have 48.4% ($104,082) of our plan assets allocated there. 

Stable value has and continues to be a popular investment option for our plan participants 
as it provides them with returns that are similar to an intermediate bond fund with risk 
levels comparable to a money market fund. The funds provide an essential balance 
against the risk of equity funds in long-term portfolios. Currently, our plan's stable value 
assets are invested in the VantageTrust PLUS Fund managed by the leMA Retirement 
Corporation. ' 
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In my opinion, an tmfavorable decision by the Financial Accotmting Standards Board 
(FASB) would have a disparate impact on small and large defmed contribution plans. The 
expected differences would be reflected by tmequal performance, risk and cost profiles 
for large and small plans. I believe our plan would see reduced performance together with 
increased risk and incrcased costs. 

It is important to notc that stable value funds have a history of being an efficient and 
beneficial investment for defined contribution investors. No investor, has ever 
experienced a loss from a stable value investment There is no reason to change the 
investment accotmting standards for these funds. 

As a public sector employer, I encourage the FASB to consider the public policy and 
social impact for their decision. An unfavorable ruling will lower the f()tirement 
investment returns of thousands of workers serving counties, small towns, utilities and 
()t.lJ.er public sector entities throughout America. 

I urge you to allow stable value funds to continue meeting the retirement needs ofthe 
Ottumwa Water & Hydro employees. 

Sincerely, 

~!I~ 
Phillip B. Carlo 
Admipistrative Services Department Head 
Ottumwa \Vater & Hydro 


